
BUDGET PRESENTATION: 
April 26th BOE Meeting 
Memorial School, 7:00 
 
PTO Budget Presentation on April 24th 7:00 (HMS) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Thank you for your continued partnership with our North Haledon Learning Community. 

 

 
 

“By failing to prepare, you are preparing to fail…” 

Benjamin Franklin  

 
 

 

 

 
Summer Academy… 
On April 25th, MRHS will visit HMS to 
discuss academy opportunities such as 
Drama, Music, Art, and other specialty 
areas. MRHS will showcase on the 25th 
for 5th & 6th Grade students. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 “NEWSWORTHY ITEMS” 
 

 Congratulations to Paul Valenti, Grade 6, as he qualified 
for the Statewide Geography Bee Competition. A 
wonderful experience for Paul and his family. Well done! 

 Youth Art Month for Passaic County, we congratulate the 
following students for their art work on display at the 
Hawthorne Library: 
K- Ryan DePalma & Dylan Zaengle; 1st- McKenna Riley; 
2nd-  Ciana Gorga, Julianna Rucereto, Nicholas Panagia, 
Sofie Newman, Miya Kolnoguz; 3rd- Joseph Green, Daniel 
Scrofani: 4th- Hailey-Shay Topczij; 5th- Liliana Cacciola, 
Marc Reyes; 6th- Emily DebBleyker, Kimberly Hernandez, 
Charlotte Canova, Noor Rabah, Lucas Rodriguez; 7th- 
Christine Skelly, Rebecca Dansen; 8th- Pauline Kung, 
Shania Li. 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 

Board Policy #5512 Harassment, Intimidation, 
Bullying 

Students, parents, and visitors are encouraged to report 
alleged violations of this Policy to the Principal on the 
same day when the individual witnessed or received 
reliable information regarding any such incident.  
Students, parents, and visitors may report an act of 
harassment, intimidation, or bullying anonymously.   
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MEMORIAL SCHOOL… Mrs. Tait 
 

As we head out of Spring Break, we look back on 
wonderful events that have recently taken place in 

Memorial School including our Science Fair, Absolutely 
Incredible Kids Day, Read Across America, Vocabulary 

parade, students caught doing the right thing and 
Celebration Assemblies.  We look forward to spring 

birthday lunches, spirit days, our Spring Show, special 
grade level events and of course Field Day!   Our 

3rd and 4th graders will take part in PARCC testing.  A 
reminder to all parent’s to have children get a good 

night sleep, healthy breakfast and to be on time to start 
the day off right! 

 
 HIGH MOUNTAIN SCHOOL… Mrs. Mazzola 

 
With three months left to school, HMS students are 

excelling with innovative Science Fair, a first place win 
in Battle of the Books and top ten finalist in the State 
Geography Bee. PARCC testing is underway, and 

students are prepared to shine in the upcoming Talent 
Show.  Lots of memorable events and trips are 

upcoming as we wrap up the year. Enjoy every minute 
of it! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Principal’s Corner… 
 

 

Mr. Nicholas S. Coffaro, Superintendent of Schools 
oofSchools 


